
 

 

Hi everyone,  

I hope that you are doing well, we had a small showing for our Memorial Day service. 

It would have been nice to see more people there, we had a great luncheon afterward with 
plenty of food and desserts. Hopefully there will be a better showing for Veterans Day. 

I wanted to remind everyone that we will not be having an Executive Committee or a   
Membership meeting in June. Theresa and I will be out of town that weekend and there is 
an event the following Saturday in the Manor that committee members will be working in 
the AM.  The next Executive Committee  and Membership meetings are scheduled for           
Saturday July 13th at 10 AM and 11 AM. I hope to see you there, please take care and    

enjoy your time with family members and friends. 

If you happen to have some time to spare, please stop by the Post if you see a car there. Just to see if 
there is anything that you could help us out with, it would be greatly appreciated. 

For God and CountryFor God and CountryFor God and CountryFor God and Country    

Commander PhilCommander PhilCommander PhilCommander Phil    

Commanders Message 



The next Buffalo Niagara   

Honor Flight will be June 14th 

and 15th.  One of our George 

F. Lamm Post members and 

past post commander is 

scheduled to be on that flight. 

We hope to bring you a follow up story in our 

next issue about this trip. 



WWII Soldier from Buffalo, NY lost in 1944 is positively identified 

by family research and DNA Analysis 

Buffalo native Bartholomew Loschiavo was the second youngest of 11 children of Sicilian immigrant parents Agostino Loschiavo 

and Concetta Caito. Bart was born on May 27, 1920, in the Dante Place neighborhood of Buffalo, NY. 

 

WWII Private First Class Bartholomew C. Loschiavo entered the military on September 16, 1940. He served with Company A, 1st 

Battalion, 329th Infantry Regiment, 83rd Infantry Division, in the European Theater during World War II. PFC Loschiavo was killed 

in action on October 1, 1944, while in combat against German troops near Grevenmacher, Luxembourg.  

Initially, his remains were not found by the military, and he was reported to his family as MIA. The Loschiavo family was notified at 

the end of WWII that PFC First Class Bartholomew C. Loschiavo was killed in action. Unknown to US Army officials, Mr. 

Loschiavo’s remains were discovered by local residents and buried in the Church Cemetery of Grevenmacher. In the late 1940s, 

the burial site was discovered by US military, and Mr. Loschiavo's remains were transferred to the Luxembourg American        

Cemetery, where he has remained in an anonymous grave for over 75 years. 

Bart’s nephew, Augustine Loschiavo, initially conducted military research regarding his uncle’s service to the USA and the         

circumstances of his death. In 2019, Augustine's son Donald Loschiavo took active steps to obtain additional records from the US 

Army. By early 2020, sufficient evidence had emerged to commence the process of comparing the unidentified soldier in the Lux-

embourg cemetery with the aim of positively identifying PFC Loschiavo through DNA analysis of family members in the Buffalo  

area. 

The Loschiavo family of Buffalo, NY, was notified in April of 2024 by the Department of Defense (DoD) and the American Battle 

Monuments Commission (ABMC) that the exhumed unknown remains in the Luxembourg American Cemetery have been          

positively identified as Buffalo native Private First Class Bartholomew C. Loschiavo through comparative DNA analysis with 3 

nephews and a grand-niece.  

The family is working with the American Battle Monuments Commission’s local liaison and Lakeside Funeral Home to finalize 

proper services and military funeral as detailed below. PFC Loschiavo’s family consists of likely over 200 hundred nieces and 

nephews over multiple generations.  Several members of the extended family will be traveling into Buffalo from as far as Georgia 

and Arizona to participate in the services honoring their uncle.  The story of Bart Loschiavo and his ultimate sacrifice has been 

carried on through the generations over the past 80 years.  The family is honored to bring closure and to properly honor their uncle 

on behalf of his parents and siblings. 

Bartholomew Loschiavo 

May 27, 1920 to October 1, 1944 



Contact the Post at 

gflamm962@gmail.com 
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• TUESDAY, APRIL 16, 2024 

NYS Women Veterans Recognition Day in June 

The NYS Department of Veterans Services is hosting its annual Women Veterans Recognition Day in June. 

This year instead of having it for three days in Albany, it will occur in three different locations: 
• Albany on Wednesday, June 12, 1 to 4 p.m. (Empire State Plaza, 100 S Mall Arterial) 

• Watertown on Friday, June 14, 1 to 4 p.m. (Dulles State Office Building,317 Washington St.) 

• Syracuse on Friday, June 21, 1 to 4 p.m. (D’Aniello Institute, Waverly Ave.)  

This event is a tribute to the service and sacrifice of women who have served in the armed forces. It’s an opportunity 

to recognize their contributions, share stories, and express gratitude for their dedication to our country.  

We Welcome New Supporters and Sponsors to the 

George F. Lamm Post. Your Donation to our Post will help 

support our Veterans and allow us to continue to support 

the community. 

For your support and donation, we will publish an Ad in 

our newsletter, which is emailed to our members and 

posted for all to view on our website and Face Book page 

each month. 

Also, when available, we will announce your support  on 

our electronic billboard by thanking you for your         

continued support to our Post and our Veterans. Contact 

us by emailing to: georgeflammpost622@gmail.comgeorgeflammpost622@gmail.comgeorgeflammpost622@gmail.comgeorgeflammpost622@gmail.com 



Department Convention 

The 106th Department of New York Conven-
tion will be held the week of July 15-19, 2024, 
in Niagara Falls. 




